
Ponte Vedra Inn & Club has embarked on a journey to bring a stunning new Sports and Surf Club 
to guests and members of Ponte Vedra Inn & Club. As construction kicks off, this transformative 
project will require some temporary adjustments to our services. Rest assured, we've crafted 
plans to ensure you continue enjoying the best possible experience. Your satisfaction is our top 
priority, which is why we're approaching this revitalization with the utmost care, keeping your 
needs at the forefront every step of the way.    
 
As of December 1st, 2024, The Surf Club has been closed and demolished. Our interim Surf Club at 
the former Atlantic House, which is the building directly south of the former Surf Club, offers 
beach access, beach rentals, grab and go food & beverage options, kids camp, and The Sun Shop. 
The Gym and Nursery has been relocated directly across the street at the former realty building. 
Of course, the beach is still accessible directly from the majority of our guestrooms.  
 
Our recreational pools will be unavailable throughout the project. Guests of Ponte Vedra Inn and 
Club will continue to have access to the pools and all other amenities at The Lodge and Club, our 
sister property located 1.5 miles south. Our colleagues are able to provide transportation for our 
resort guests, to and from The Lodge & Club, which is about a 5 minute drive. 
  
While oceanfront restaurants will be unavailable, to ensure you have an array of dining options, 
we are extending hours and enhancing menus across the resort. The newly remodeled Inn Dining 
Room will continue to offer breakfast as well as a nightly elevated dining experience from Chef 
Erik and the Seahorse Grill team. The Golf Club Dining Room is open seven days a week for lunch 
and dinner, and now offers a new outdoor fireplace and dining area. The newly remodeled 
Tavern also has expanded hours and a more extensive menu. Grab-and-go food and beverage 
options will be available at the Interim Surf Club.   
 
Further details on the project can be found at the link below. For additional questions, please 
contact our reservations team at 844-219-3968 or email us at reservations@pvresorts.com.  
Thank you for your understanding as we work to make Ponte Vedra Inn & Club better than 
ever.  Our team looks forward to welcoming you back to our spectacular oceanfront resort.   
 
https://www.pontevedra.com/CelebratingOurPastInvestinginOurFuture 

 
 

 
For those who would prefer to stay near the pools, a limited block of guest 
rooms is available at The Lodge & Club, located just one mile south of the 
Inn & Club and conference activities.  
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